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         South Suburban Sanitary District              

                  May 19, 2021 – Board Minutes


REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES
May 19, 2021
Call to Order – Director Bellet called the meeting to order at 4:02 P.M.
1. Roll Call of Directors - Director Griffith, Director Dehlinger, and Director Bellet were present. District Manager Michael Fritschi, Collections Lead Don Monroe, and District Council Mike Rudd were present. Dan Scalas from Adkins Engineering, Joe Spendolini, Sally Bratton, John House, Jon Lee, Heather (no last name given), and Kevin Harter were in attendance virtually via Zoom. 
2. Meeting Minutes April 20, 2021 – Director Griffith moved to approve the minutes from the April 20th, 2021 board meeting, Director Dehlinger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 
3. Monthly Financial & Investment & Accounts Payable
The Board reviewed the April 2021 financial and accounts payable report. Director Griffith moved to accept the reports, Director Dehlinger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
5. New Business

a. The Secretary and the Board provided Don Monroe with an official commendation and an award for his bravery in doing his part in helping to prevent a potential natural gas disaster and going above and beyond the call of duty to protect District ratepayers.  
b. The Board discussed out of class pay. The Board directed the Secretary to bring a revised plan to the next Board meeting.

c. The Board discussed employee vacation time carryover. Director Griffith moved to allow employees to carry over up to 80 hours from one employment year to the next for the next fiscal year 21-22, Director Dehlinger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved.

d. The Board discussed the scope of work to have Rabe Consulting perform a wetland delineation on District property just north of the treatment facility. Sally Bratton mentioned that the District had a delineation done in 2008 for at least some part of the District property. The Secretary mentioned that he will attempt to locate that study and provide it to West Yoast whom Rabe Consultants is subcontracted to. Director Dehlinger moved to approve the scope of work for the delineation, Director Griffith seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 

e. Director Bellet nominated Director Griffith for the position of Board Chairman beginning June 15th, 2021, Director Dehlinger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved 2-1 with Director Griffith dissenting.

6. Old Business
a. Director Dehlinger moved to approve Resolution #221 Sewer Rate Reduction to take effect for the duration of Fiscal Year 2021-22. Director Griffith seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 
b. Director Griffith moved to grant the authority to Director Bellet to sign the updated North Poe Valley Land Lease with Moxon Ranches, Director Dehlinger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 
c. The Board discussed the County denial of the District Biosolids Project Sites. The Board discussed the risk verses reward for moving forward with a LUBA challenge. The Board took no action.   
d. The Secretary informed the Board that the District will not be prepared to dispose of the 2007 Chevy 2500HD by June 30, 2021 due to complications of being able to salvage the lift gate from the truck and conflicts with other duties and tasks this 4th quarter. 
7. Executive Session ORS 192.660 (2) (a): 
To consider the employment of a public officer, employee, staff member or individual agent
Director Bellet called for Executive Session at 5:11 PM 

Regular Session was resumed at 5:32 PM

Director Griffith made a motion to direct Mr. Rudd to modify section 3,4,5,8,9 of the General Manager contract as discussed, and that each Board Member shall provide formal decisions with terms of those sections, and for Mr. Rudd to provide a draft contract to the Board based upon the consensus Mr. Rudd receives in response to the Board Member input, and to provide a contract per the consensus for approval at the next Board Meeting. Director Dehlinger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. 
The Board also directed Mr. Rudd to draft an addendum to the existing General Manager contract, extending the contract to June 30, 2021 and including the 2.18% COLA increase that would go into effect the 7th of June.  
8. Other

a. The Board reviewed the treatment and collections system staff reports and thanked Clay and Sally for their department reports.
b. The Secretary requested that the Board approve a step increase from step 5 to step 7 for Steve Bodnar the District Maintenance tech for excellent and reliable service and project assistance that has exceeded the Secretary’s expectations. The Secretary is Mr. Bodnar’s direct supervisor. The step increase would take effect July 1, 2021. Director Dehlinger moved to approve the step increase, Director Griffith seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote.  
c. The Secretary mentioned that he is planning on allowing employees to leave with pay for the remainder of the day after the conclusion of the District Safety and Employee Awards luncheon set for this June 18th, 2021 at 1 PM at Crest Park. The Board agreed by consensus. 
9. Adjourn
Director Bellet made a motion to adjourn, Director Dehlinger seconded the motion, and the motion was approved by a unanimous vote. The meeting was adjourned at 5:52 PM. The next regular board meeting is set for June 15, 2021 at 5 P.M. 
Secretary ____________________                 Board Representative _______________________
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